
Lemoyne Municipal Authority – Summary Report to Council  

August 9, 2022 Meeting 

General: 

 During public comment I gave an update on council discussion on the Water Quality Management permit 
condition related to elimination of on-lot systems. I relayed that a review of our ordinances appears to indicate 
they are adequate. We may need to develop a revised plan for compliance. I indicated that Bob Oakes, Cindy 
Foster, and I have a meeting scheduled to discuss next steps. LMA will be kept informed and solicited for input. 

Operators Report: 

 Discharge limits for phosphorus were exceeded again in July but are now in compliance. On-line monitors 
have been added to allow faster responses to upsets. 

 Still waiting on parts for the installation of new digester diffusers. The supplier has found a new source. 

 Busy with on-lot inspections. One system failed testing this week. 

 One employee has been terminated and hiring initiated for their replacement. 

Engineer activities for prior month: 

 The UV equipment shop drawings have been submitted and are under review. Final design is continuing 
with a target to advertise for bids in mid-October. A funding application for the project was submitted to the 
County ARPA program. 

Treasurers Report: 

 Bank balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $1,446,000 

 Debt balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $13,332,000 

Solicitors Report: None 

New Business: None 

Old Business: None 

Gene Koontz 


